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Hutton Buscel Parish Council 8TH July 2016 

	HUTTON BUSCEL PARISH COUNCIL

ORDINARY MEETING HELD 8th JULY 2016
Present: Councillor Price (in the chair), Cllr Bastiman, Marshall, Sarney & Barnett. Also, Cllr Mrs Edmenson and Thompson.
Minutes taken by Clerk


Prior to the meeting, the Chairman informed all present that the meetings could be recorded; and that any persons not wishing to be recorded were to make themselves known. No persons present indicated a request for none participation. 

NOTICE OF MEETING

RESOLVED: That notice of the meeting had been given in accordance with Schedule 12 para 10(2) of the Local Government Act, 1972.
APOLOGIES
None
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Bastiman (agenda item 13b)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
RESOLVED: That the Council approves the minutes of Ordinary council meeting dated 3RD June 2016, as a true and accurate record of the proceedings herewith.
Proposed: Cllr Bastiman

Seconded: Cllr Mrs Thompson

Matters arising: the road sweeper did not sweep the lanes in full.
PUBLIC FORUM

None

COMMUNITY CUP

The Chairman informed all present that following a unanimous decision, the Community Cup is presented to Mr and Mrs Hudson for previous long serving the interests in the village.
RESOLVED: That the Community Cup is presented to Mr and Mrs Hudson.
POLICE REPORT 
The report was circulated prior to the meeting. There was no presence of Police staff due to the horse fair.

RESOLVED: No comments.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND BOROUGH WARD COUNCILLORS
Councillor Jeffels

A report was circulated prior to the meeting. There is no additional verbal feedback to add. In regards to the Travellers, it was noted that due to the short grass at Foth Hill, there is no travellers there. There is concern over horse and ponies in other areas in north Yorkshire. 
There has been an incident resulting in a court case involving fraudulent pathway maintenance. People are to be aware of the ‘scam.’
There has been a warning at County Council, that there will be significant cuts, but the figure is unknown at present.

Councillor Mrs Phillips

Cllr Mrs Phillips attended full council this week. She attended Health and Safety training this week, and advises that if anyone is travelling on parish council business, they are advised to communicate to each other due to the recent issue with the MP murder. In regards to insurance, the Parish Council should be insured for business purposes if travelling to courses. The Council meeting can be viewed by looking at the webcast online. 
She is the Vice Chairman of the Audit committee and it was notes there is an economic risk to the 
Borough due to ‘Brexit’, this means they will reduce the length of time they invest money in local businesses. This is an ongoing assessment. 
The next full council is in September.

Cllr Marshall asked Councillor Jeffels a question regarding the closure of road. School buses can go up but the elderly have to walk.  It was questioned why the PC had notice of closure after the start date, when the process of getting a road closure notice must have taken a reasonable time. It was felt that the PC should have adequate notice. It was noted that even the bus drivers were unaware of closure.  
Cllr Barnett queried why can the buses not use Church Lane.

RESOLVED: That the reports are noted, and that Cllr Jeffels look into the matter of the road closure. 

NYMNPA Design Awards 2016

RESOLVED: That the information is noted.
Councillor Mrs Phillips left the meeting at 7.25pm

COUNCIL CALENDER

RESOLVED: That the Council agree upon the calendar of parish council obligations, with a couple of additions.
PLANNING APPLICATION

NYM/2016/0409/FL iro construction of single storey extension to Lunch Hut at Glaisdale Moor (top of Glaisdale Moor, opposite junction to Lealholm)
RESOLVED: That the application was sent from NYPMA in error.
NYM/2016/0398/FL iro Highmoor Croft, Main Street, Hutton Buscel.

Councillor Barnett enquired whether clarify on Article 4 needs to be put on the website.

RESOLVED: No Objection

RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Planning Department expressing dismay that the site functions poorly. Many Councillor were unable to access the documents in full.
Proposed: Cllr Price

Seconded: Cllr Mrs Thompson

All in favour
FINANCES

RESOLVED: To approve any accounts for payment. Cllr Mrs Thompsons expenses were omitted.
RESOLVED: That the clerk query with YLCA the possibility of a training course in Scarborough.
MAINTENANCE WORK WITHIN THE VILLAGE
Vicars Walk: There are ten different species of grass. The environmental officer from Scarborough advised not to cut the area for the first year.
A discussion ensured regarding the prevalence of rye grass. Some could be selectively cut, however, if the area was mowed down then this would stop the wild flower garden from growing.
Standing Orders were suspended

A member of the public complained that the area was in poor condition.

Standing Orders were re-instated
RESOLVED: As an interim measure, that a strimmed cut to a maximum of 4 inches, would make the area look visually acceptable. 

RESOLVED: that Mr Napthine cut the area, and that Cllr Barnett, Marshall and Mrs Thompson co-ordinate the cut.
RESOLVED: That the area at top of the Sixpenny next to Mr & Mrs Woods property is not cut.

Vicars Walk – tree offer; update on planting of the tree:
Cllr Jeffels had a talk with Sue Jewitt who also wants to plant a tree, to have a pair of matching trees, however, Cllr Mrs Thompson had information regarding the request of a rose bush instead. The alternative option was a bench in Sixpenny for Mrs Jewitt to sponsor. 
RESOLVED: That the rowan tree is to be planted at the Church end at the cut side of Vicars Walk, to commemorate Cllr Jeffels year as a chairman of the county council.
RESOLVED: That a climbing rose on the far wall is planted in remembrance of Doug Jewitt. 
RESOLVED: That the Jewitt family install a bench on the SixO, with 2-3 steps, to be sponsored by Mrs Jewitt.  The bench will still be under the ownership of the PC. Cost of bench plus £150 maintenance for a ten-year period.

Proposed: Cllr Price

Seconded: Cllr Barnett

All in favour
An update on the Caretaker role was given.  Councillor Barnett had a meeting with the caretaker. 
Re: branch at Church lane, he was being too excessive at two hours when it was only such a small branch.

Grass in Vicars Walk- told not to edge but to just use roundup. He informed Ken that Louise had told him to do it.

The Clerk asked the Chairman if the matter should be under be under exclusion of press and public, and prior to passing a resolution, the one member of the public left the meeting at 8.25.
‘Weed and Feed’ in vicars walk £75, questioned and it does not take three bags in this area. Ken measured the area, 350 square yards, and so one bag would do it at a generous dose.
The PC is in dispute over a difference of £50.
The Chairman gave information of the rules of defamation, and qualified privilege within the meeting.
RESOLUTION: That each invoice from the caretaker needs to have a receipt.
RESOLVED: That the Council pay the invoice in full.

Proposed: Cllr Sarney
Seconded: Cllr Bastiman
No amendment to the vote were made.
Cllr Bastiman requested a recorded vote and so a vote took place in which there were:
Three in favour: Cllr Bastiman, Cllr Sarney and Cllr Mrs Thompson
Two against : Cllr Marshall and Cllr Barnett
Abstained : Cllr Price and Cllr Mrs Edmenson 
To receive an update on the dog waste bins: no update.
To receive an update on the cost of a defibrillator: Cllr Jeffels informed all present that it would cost circa £1400. The matter is to be deferred until September.
Cllr Jeffels left the meeting at 8.35
RESOLVED: That Mr Napthines quote of £50 is accepted reference Church lane- rubbish growing out of the wall on the proviso a written quote is sent to the clerk 
PARISH PLAN MATTERS

Communication Strategy- implementation.
RESOLVED: That the minutes are now to be typed up during the meeting, and circulated before the following Friday.
RESOLVED: That Cllr Edmenson is to sort the noticeboard, and that Cllr Marshall is to enquire into a quote for removal, woodwork varnished and glass cleaned and bring it to the next meeting. 
RESOLVED: That Cllr Price is to place a notice in the noticeboard with the rules of use is. 
Telephone Box- to receive an update on funding from Cllr Price. Yorventure will not fund. 

RESOLVED: To note that Cllr Price is to meet with Chris Brogan regarding further funding.
LYCHGATE AREA MANAGEMENT
To discuss the most recent reply from Mr R Sword. 

An official path as a right of way exists through the Lychgate and is shown on an Ordinance survey map.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to Mr Sword and offer specifically to maintain responsibility of the day-to-day area, but that the Estate is to be responsible for the walls and trees. Our principal concern is not only the trees but the condition of the stone walls, and that the PC is content to take responsibility of weeds and shrubbery, and keeping the area tidy. The Estates is to take responsivity of the boundary walls, fences and trees. If he is agreeable in principal then a further detailed discussion can take place.
Proposed: Cllr Price 

Seconded: Cllr Marshall
MEETINGS ATTENDED IN THE MONTH
The Council received an update from the environmental group meeting from Cllr Barnett: the meeting took place on 15th June with 9 members present. 
Aims of the group, and ascertain spot contacts for each area who would then manage the volunteers and generate ideas, which would then be brought back to the meetings. Any monies needed for the initiatives would be brought before council. An email is to be sent out enquiring if volunteers are still interested. It was stressed at the meeting that the ‘spot contacts’ shall work on specific areas but need to keep group informed who would then keep the PC involved. 
RESOLVED: That a six month review is taken on the councils progress without the caretaker. 
To receive feedback from the meeting regarding Wykeham Quarry/Hanson: Cllr Jeffels attended the meeting and has provided reports. 20-year extraction period produced a management plan. Lot of restoration work, tree plant on northern side, and restoration work around the lake. Grass land is being sown on southern side of it. 200l,000 tonnes per year to be taken per year from the quarry. Having a concrete plan. Meeting was attended by scientists. Geological trust is involved on site. Looking to bring community groups and children’s groups there, with a visitors centre also.
Cllr Mrs Thompson queried whether in the future, public access for walking would be allowed.
RESOLVED: The clerk is to email reference the sweeper, and ask reference any scheduled works for Hutton Buscel.

RESOLVED: That the information is noted.

TO RECEIVE ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
Pinfold Wall
Update on Estates tenant issue
Bench Audit review

Dog bin update
Bus services

Environment group

To receive an update on the cost of a defibrillator

Telephone box

Noticeboard quote

Volunteer Policy
Terms of reference 
RESOLVED: That the above items 
TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
2nd September 2016
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Meeting duration: 7.00- 9.35 pm
Signed …………………………. Chairman           Dated ………………..     Page 1/4
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